
 

 

Stewards Report     16 August 2011 

Present: L A Lane, R Merritt, J Lattenstein 

Stewards today concluded an inquiry adjourned from the 30th July into an 

alleged incident at the Fannie Bay Track on Friday the 29th July.  

Evidence was today taken from licensed jockey S Hillebrand and apprentice 

rider Ms C Angel. Written evidence in the form of a record of the interview 

with the licensed trainer Mr D Leech was also tendered. 

S Hillebrand was found guilty of a charge under (AR175)(x) of Workplace 

Harassment. The details being that on the morning of 29th of July while riding 

track work at the Fannie Bay Racecourse he verbally abused Ms Angel who 

was also riding track work at the time. 

S Hillebrand was fined the sum of $250. 

 

 

 


